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Ref 2604/18 
 
29 March 2018 
 
Dear  
 
Re: Request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
 
Thank you for your request for information, which was received by the Nottinghamshire 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner on 10 March 2010.  
 
INFORMATION REQUESTED 
The Nottinghamshire police currently have an application to Bassetlaw district Council for 
planning permission for a welfare facility for the police force at the Misson Springs 
designated site for shale gas exploration. 
 
I would be grateful please to have answers under the Freedom of information Act to the 
following questions. 
 
1.  Is it the police authority or the Notts county council which is paying for this welfare facility 

on the site which is at least half a mile away from the village of Misson? 
2. Has this been the subject of any discussion between you as the Commissioner who is 

responsible for representing the public's point of view over policing matters and the 
landowner and the local villagers and the company called I gas? 

3. What policing reason can there be for giving policeman welfare facilities out in the middle 
of a country area? 

4. What is the overall material cost cost of this welfare facility? Please   include 
transportation of goods needed on the site for the purposes of police where welfare and 
list building cost and costs of welfare facilities. 

5. How many police at a time will be using this facility? 
6. Will there be overnight sleeping accommodation provided? 
7. What will the total cost of the daily wages of the police  using this facility expected to be.? 
8. Will there be overnight sleeping accommodation provided? 
9. Are the police paying any ground rent for the welfare facility premises? 
10 How long is it expected that the facility will be kept on this site?   
11 Who approached the Nottinghamshire police for the provision of this facility? 
12.What has occurred and on what date that should require such a facility at public expense? 
13.Is this a normal procedure? 
14 Was the welfare facility in this position budgeted for and discussed within the annual 

budget of the Nottinghamshire police?  
15. How many more facilities like this are envisaged? 
 
 



 

  

 
 
Please find below answers to your questions:- 
 
RESPONSE 
 
Under S 1 (1) (a) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA), I can confirm that the 
Nottinghamshire Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information 
you have requested, however this information may be held by Nottinghamshire Police. 
 
In relation to point 2 above, it has not been subject to any discussion with the Police and 
Crime Commissioner 
 
If you would like to forward your request onto Nottinghamshire Police, their contact details 
are provided below.  If you would prefer for us to forward your request onto Nottinghamshire 
Police, please confirm this in writing. 
 
The contact details for Nottinghamshire Police are: 
 
Nottinghamshire Police 
Freedom of Information 
Sherwood Lodge 
Arnold 
Nottingham 
NG5 8PP 
 
E-mail  Freedomofinformation@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your interest in the Nottinghamshire 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner. 
 
Should you have any further enquiries concerning this matter, please write or contact the 
Freedom of Information Officer on telephone number 0115 8445998 or e-mail 
nopcc@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Lisa Gilmour 
Business Support Manager 
Nottinghamshire Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 
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